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“FORGIVE”

By Jeff Cloeter
       In a family with children, two words often echo across the house: “Not me!”
       “Who left their dirty clothes in the bathroom?” A chorus of voices replies, “Not me!”
      “Who tracked mud through the house with size 8 sneakers?” “Not me!”
      “Who emptied the milk carton and put it back in the refrigerator?” “Not me!”
      “Who dropped these French fries in the back seat of the van? They’re fossils.” “Not me!” 
       This is a universal syndrome, one that is not limited to families with children. Adults say “Not me” as well, only in more subtle or sophisticated ways. We have an aversion to accepting blame and responsibility. We regularly cover up, hide, blame others, fake, and deny. “Not me” has a long heritage in human history, one going all the way back to the first man and woman.

       God walked through the Garden of Eden after Adam and Eve disobeyed him. The man said, “The woman made me do it.” The woman said, “The serpent made me do it.” It was the world’s first case of “Not me.”
       At Jesus’ passion, a parade of people denied their guilt. The Chief Priests wanted Jesus punished and disposed of. But they didn’t want blood on their hands, so they passed Jesus’ case on to the Roman governor Pontius Pilate. They said, “Jesus is disturbing the peace. It’s not us. He’s to blame!” A classic case of “Not me.” 
       On the night Jesus was arrested, someone said to Peter, “You know the man from Nazareth, don’t you? You were with him, one of his disciples!” Peter denied it, saying, “I don’t know the man.” “Not me.”
       Pontius Pilate was reluctant to kill Jesus, knowing He was innocent. But rather than risk a riot, and to please the religious leaders, he allowed the execution. He took a bowl of water, dipped his hands in it, and said, “I am innocent of this man’s blood.” “Not me.”
       We must admit that we all have joined the chorus, “Not me.” The truth about our guilt is painful. If I’m at fault, then I have to bear the consequences of my fault. And that hurts. Guilt and shame burden our hearts, so we say, “Not me.” But Good Friday is about truth, honesty, and being real. You can’t look at the cross and say, “Not me.” Standing before our Lord, there is no hiding, no passing blame, no self-righteousness, no faking, no cover-up.

       The cross compels us to say, “It’s me.” I ignored someone I love. It’s me. I spoke those nasty words. It’s me. I broke my promise. I lied. I started the fight. I acted like a self-righteous hypocrite. I looked at what I shouldn’t have. I loved my job and money more than God and people. I have avoided God and His will. I have been stuck in selfish ways. It’s me.
      As He died a very public, very painful death, our Lord Jesus said something remarkable to His heavenly Father about His murderers: “Father, forgive them,” Jesus prayed, “for they know not what they do” (Luke 23:34 ESV). Jesus did not say, “Damn them.” He said, “Forgive them.” Jesus did didn’t say, “Not Me.” Instead He said, “It’s Me. I’ll take the blame. I’ll take the hit. I’ll bear the fault and pay for the offense. Forgive them.”
       There’s a leadership saying that goes like this: “True leadership is taking responsibility for things that aren’t your fault.” Jesus took full responsibility when it was your fault. Jesus said, “It’s Me,” when you said, “Not me.” Jesus took the blame when you denied it. At the cross, Jesus said, “It’s Me. Put it on My back.”

      The cross convicts you today. It’s compels you to say, “It’s me.” No more covering up or passing blame. It’s your sin. It’s your mess. It’s your fault. We all must look at the cross and say, “It’s me.” What sins must you confess this day? What failings have you been hiding? What mistakes must you take ownership of?

       But at the same time, we must hear Jesus say, “It’s Me. I stand in your place, assuming the punishment for your sins.” Jesus bears the sins of the whole world on His back. And there’s even enough room on His back for you. For your sin, fault, and offense. Jesus said, “It’s me” so He could say to you, “You’re free.” Consider the freedom from guilt and shame Jesus graciously won for you at the cross. Consider the height and depth, the length and breadth of God’s love, love that would take your guilt upon Himself.

                                  © 2020 CTA, Inc. Used with permission. 
APRIL BIRTHDAYS

====================================Matt Harding                                                            1

Cynthia (Helland) Gary                                            3

Kaleb Kurtz                                                              3

Claudia Kransky                                                       4

Aden Williamson                                                     4

Blake Williamson                                                    4

Neena Reiger                                                            5

Kelly Stewart                                                           5

Denise Hunter                                                          6

John F. Kuntz                                                           6

Delores “Dee” Peltzer                                              7

Carson Hunter                                                        11

Cory Wilhelm                                                         11

Daniel Bird                                                             12

Daniella Mulrooney            (TLCS-Pre)                12

Kim Falcon                                                             12

Andrea Christopherson                                          13

Nicole Loomis                                                        14

Andrew Taylor                                                       15

Fletcher Norland                                                    16

Ken Holmlund                                                        17

Nick Wilson                                                           18

Craig Harding                                                         19

Alex J. Helland                                                      19

Florence Lodwig                                                    20

Kyle McGuire                                                        21

Ivan Orthman                                                         21

Betty Scheid                                                           21

Trevor Schantz                                                       22

Ginger Omland                                                       23

Allison (Becker) Scheeler                                      23

McKayla Kurtz                                                       24

Mariah Myhre                                                        26

Cathy Roesler                                                         26

Alton Pederson                                                       27

Rayetta Wuest                                                        28

Donna Orthman                                                      30 
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APRIL ANNIVERSARIES

=====================================

Bill & Roxanne Harding             37 yrs.                  9

Karl & Ginger Mueller               24 yrs.                 20

Tom & Virginia Rhoades           11 yrs.                 24

Russ & Tami Meckle                 18 yrs.                 25  

APRIL ELDERS 

  8:00 a.m.    Ken Holmlund

10:30 a.m.    Denna Amsden

ELDER NEWS   Joe Ferris has resigned his position as elder.  Ken Holmlund has been appointed to fill this position. 
TRANSFER OUT   Amanda “Mandi” Johnson and children have been transferred to the care of Trinity Lutheran Church, Sidney, MT. 
OFFICIAL VISIT CANCELED

The March 28th & 29th visit by our Montana District LC-MS President, Rev. Terry Forke has been canceled.
CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 
Sunday, April 19th, 2020
directly following the 10:30 service

CHURCH VOTER’S ASSEMBLY MEETING Sunday, May 3rd, 2020
directly following the 10:30 service

  All confirmed members of Trinity age 18 and over are considered voting members and are encouraged to attend the Voter’s Assembly meetings.
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HOLY WEEK SERVICES
Palm Sunday, April 5th 

 (No Worship Services)

Maundy Thursday, April 9th 

(No Lenten Supper)

Divine Service with Holy Communion at 7:00 pm   

“More than Meets the Eye”

Good Friday, April 10th
Tenebrae Service at 7:00 p.m. 

“God’s Eyes”

The Resurrection of Our Lord, April 12th
Sunrise Divine Service w/Communion at 7:00 am

   (No Easter Breakfast)
Sunday School & Bible Study at 9:15 am

Resurrection Divine Service

 with Holy Communion at 10:30 am 

“Angel Eyes”
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CHURCH WORK DAY - INSIDE & OUT
Saturday, April 18th, starting at 8:00 a.m. 

with Noon Lunch provided.

    You are invited to join us in sprucing up the church grounds and facility. If the weather does not cooperate for outside work, we will still do inside repair jobs and cleaning.  We hope to see you there.  For more information contact our Chair of Trustees, Betty Toepke @ 234-7204.
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      BONKO FUN NIGHT  

Everyone is welcome to join us Sunday, April 19th, at 5:00 p.m. for Bonko.  Attendees should bring snacks to share.  Beverages provided by the Board of Stewardship.  Come one, Come all for an evening of fun, food and fellowship!

Every One His Witness

Equipping Individual believers to be more effective witnesses of Jesus in their everyday lives.

     Our Board of Evangelism invites you to attend this special FREE Evangelism Workshop at Trinity Lutheran Church, Miles City on Saturday, April 25, 2020.  Registration begins at 8:30 a.m., workshop from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. with lunch provided.  It would be helpful if you could please call the church office at 234-4983 to let us know you will be attending.  This will help us be sure to have enough materials on hand for all attendees.

     The “Every One His Witness” workshop draws on God’s Word and the Lutheran Confessions to build a solid foundation for bearing witness of Jesus and provides practical resources for sharing the simple Gospel in today’s complex world.  Learn how to LASSIE:  Listen, Ask, Seek, Share, Invite, Encourage!  All are welcome to join us!

THRIVENT ACTION GRANTS:

    Thrivent members who recently applied for and received an Action Team Grant, but whose event was canceled or postponed due to recent health mandates, are asked to speak with Thrivent concerning the proper steps to be taken in regards to the gift card you received. 
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THANK YOU’S

     Many thanks to all who have hosted, helped with, attended & supported this year’s Lenten Suppers.

     The Ash Wednesday, February 26th, Lenten Supper hosted by LWML Guild raised $290 with proceeds to benefit Rev. David Warner, Missionary to Spain ($145) and MT. District LCMS Mercy Fund ($145).

     The March 4th Lenten Supper hosted by the Board of Christian Education raised $359 for Trinity Lutheran Classical School’s general operation costs.

     The March 11th Lenten Supper hosted by the Board of Evangelism raised $282.75 towards another defibrillator.

     The March 18th, March 25th and April Lenten Suppers were canceled due to health concerns over COVID-19 coronavirus.

     The Trinity Lutheran Classical School S.O.S. “Support Our School” Dinner & Auction event has been postponed until further notice.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO DELIVER MEALS ON WHEELS
     Trinity Lutheran Church members will deliver meals to the home bound or elderly in Miles City through the “Meals on Wheels” program beginning on Monday, April 27th through Friday, May 1st, and Monday, May 4th through Friday, May 8th at 10:45 a.m. sharp.   Two people working together are needed for 3 different routes: the North side, Central area, and South side of town.  All meals are to be picked up at the EOC Kitchen located behind the Senior Citizens Drop-In Center at 17 South 11th Street.  (Please BACK into the wide paved alley BEHIND the building.) 

     Some new rules for volunteers:  You must be healthy, no fever; no children in the delivery vehicle and delivery volunteers must wear disposable gloves which can be provided by the kitchen. 
     See the sign-up sheet in the narthex or call the church office at 234-4983 to sign-up.   Terry Hurick (232-0152) is the local MOW contact.  Thank you!
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LADIES GUILD

Lutheran Women’s Missionary League

====================================

      Trinity’s Guild met on Tuesday, March 17, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in the fellowship hall with 9 members, 1 guest - Leona Lentz, and Pastor Schreibeis present.  
      Chairman, Maureen Klapmeier opened the meeting pastor led the opening prayer.  Florence Lodwig had devotions from the Book of Job.  Pam Schreiber accompanied the group singing, “Earth and All Stars.” 

     Pastor Schreibeis led a Bible study from II Samuel concerning King David’s trust in God in difficult times.
     Roll Call response:  How we brightened some- one’s day recently.

     Pastor discussed ways we will be keeping the corona germ away by extra cleaning precautions, using hand sanitizer, using disposable communion cups, not shaking hands, etc.  The Lenten Soup suppers are canceled and the TLCS SOS Dinner & Auction postponed.  

     Guild will do the cleaning of the altar on Saturday, April 11th.   
      Claudia Kransky sent a box of flannel diapers from California where she and Rich have been wintering.  They are to be used in making layettes.

     The quilt for the elderly men’s home in Billings (which was requested) is finished and in store room.  

     Birthday greetings were sung to Theresa Scheid and Deb Helland.  Theresa and Maureen were hostesses, serving pecan mint ice cream.

In God we trust, Jo Ann Dane, Secretary

APRIL DUTIES:

GREETERS:  Pam Schreiber, Claudia Kransky

COMMUNION:  Pam Schreiber, Theresa Scheid
APRIL 21 HOSTESSES:  Florence L., Claudia K.

DEVOTIONS:  Ginger Mueller
BIBLE STUDY:  Pastor Schreibeis
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NOTICE TO LWML:

     In the event that we do not meet on Tuesday, April 21, we still have financial obligations such as: Yuanne Dagoy, Seminary student Eric Larson, Montana District Mites and the monthly charity of choice (April = Orphan Grain Train).

     Please give your donation to me, leave in my narthex mailbox, or give to Peggy or Pastor at the church office.  Thank you so much.

    In the joy of our Risen Lord,

    Florence Lodwig, Guild Treasurer

2020 LWML Montana

District Convention

April 24-26, 2020

Trinity Lutheran Church and School, Billings, MT.

“VICTORY THROUGH CHRIST”

“But thanks be to God, who gives us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ.”

1 Corinthians 15:57
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“HOPE IN THE LORD”

Lenten Devotional written by Rev. Dan Jacobs,
 MT. District LCMS Pastor at Crow Agency Ministry.

Get your copy from table in narthex.
     “That the God of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of glory, may give to you a spirit of wisdom and of revelation in the knowledge of Him, having the eyes of your hearts enlightened, that you may know what is the hope to which He has called you, what are the riches of His glorious inheritance in the saints, and what is the immeasurable greatness of His power toward us who believe according to the working of His great might that He worked in Christ when He raised Him from the dead and seated Him at His right hand in the heavenly places far above all rule and authority and power and dominion, and above every name that is named, not only in this age but also in the one to come.”  Ephesians 1:17-21
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TRINITY LUTHERAN CLASSICAL SCHOOL

An Outreach of Trinity Lutheran Church

TLCS PRESCHOOL NEWS

"Shepherding Jesus' Lambs"

Since October 3, 1988

==========================================

     The children enjoyed Dr. Seuss Week. We read many Dr. Seuss books.   Three day students made and painted a paper plate Cat in the Hat.  They also hand drew their own Cat in a Hat and painted the background.  We ate green eggs & ham; most liked it. The children had fun on Wacky Day.  They dressed up funny or as their favorite Dr. Suess character; some wore Dr. Suess shirts or special costumes and outrageous hairdos, others dressed goofy with mismatched clothes or their clothes on backwards.  

     The two day students made hand print Horton Hears a Who elephants and picked a clover to glue on.  They did a listening craft, having to follow directions and colored a Cat in the Hat. 

     We celebrated St. Patricks’ Day by wearing green and reading the story of St. Patrick.  We learned how he taught the children the Trinity using a three leaf clover.  Three day students made a black pot with a rainbow and added a prayer.  Students got to search for gold coins hidden in the classroom.  Two day students made angels with a prayer about the Trinity.

     Three day students studied letters T and U and reviewed letters Q, R and S.  For the letter T they made a Turkey and for the letter U an Umbrella. Every letter we have a letter art of the week. We were practicing reviewing all of our letters every day. 
     Two 2 day students studied numbers 6, 7 and 8 and reviewed numbers 1-5.

     In chapel we learned about Jesus many miracles.  He made a blind man to see, a lame man to walk, healed 10 men of leprosy and fed 5000 people with just two fish and a loaf of bread.
     Parent Teacher conferences were held on March 12th & March 13th.  The Preschool screenings that were to be held at First Lutheran Church on March 19th were canceled/postponed.  The Kindergarten screenings/registration that was to be held at Highland Park School on March 26th & 27th was canceled/postponed.   New dates have not been set.   
     We have started the registration process for the 2020-2021 school year.  Registrations for returning preschool students are due by April 15th.  If you would like Kindergarten registration information please contact Peggy in church office.
     Unfortunately, on March 17th, we shut down our school for at least two weeks, and then through April 10th as mandated by our governor due to national health concerns regarding COVID-19.   If all goes well,  our current plan is to reopen on Tuesday, April 14th, although we will continue to follow whatever new mandates are set down in the coming weeks. 
     Each student received a packet of work to take home with them.  We hope to get to come back to school this spring, but if not, at some point I would like to set up a summer graduation ceremony & picnic in the park for our 3 & 5 day students families.
      Take a look at and LIKE our Facebook page “Trinity Lutheran Preschool Miles City MT”.  
     Stay safe and healthy, Mrs. Pam Henman

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

JUNE 15 - 19, 2020

Rainforest Explorers by CPH

Jesus Leads the Way

VBS Co-Directors: Sarah Trogden, Pam Henman
     With Concordia Publishing (CPH), the goal of any VBS is to create a hunger and thirst for more, so that children and their families will want to come back to our church for worship, Sunday school and Bible study.  VBS is not just another event, it’s the start of developing new relationships and nurturing old ones.  It is forming and growing faith in a child, embracing new families, building the church & making disciples.

     Rainforest Explorers sends kids on a wild adventure through the rain forest, where they will meet Sydney the Sloth.  The children will embark on a new journey as Jesus leads the way through five Bible lessons.   It’s easy to get lost.  That’s why we need Jesus with us always, to guide and protect us through life.   He treasures us so much, He will never leave us!  God always keeps His promises.
     If you would like to volunteer to help with VBS in any way.  Please contact Pam or Sarah.  Thanks!

“You shall be my treasured possession.” Exodus 19:5
TRINITY LUTHERAN CLASSICAL SCHOOL

K – 8th Grade   Established Aug. 25, 2008

T.L.C.S.  K - 8th  NEWS
     TLCS is currently closed due to national concerns over the CoVid-19 outbreak. The teachers are working hard to provide materials for the students to continue learning at home with their families. This includes paper packets, video calls, and conferencing. Thank you to all the parents who have helped us in this endeavor!

     As of right now, all upcoming school events have been cancelled or postponed. We will keep everyone posted with any news of opening or rescheduled times.

     Third quarter ended March 20, and report cards were sent out.

     We are currently registering for next year.

     The Peace of the Lord be with each and every one of you! I pray that God in His infinite wisdom and compassion helps us get safely through this trying time.
                                   Michelle Rice 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL

      We have been having a great year at Sunday school.  In March we learned about the Conversion of Paul, then studied Dorcas, Peter and Cornelius.  Our lessons were cut short due to the cancellation of church worship and Sunday school for health concerns over COVID-19. 
      We hope to renew Sunday school in mid-April.  Until that can happen, please continue to teach your children in the Word.

     In His service, 

     Sarah Trogden, Sunday School Director 
No children’s chime practice and no adult chime practice until further notice.


CLASSICAL CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

TRINITY LUTHERAN CLASSICAL SCHOOL

Preschool  &  K – 8th Grade

2020 - 2021 Academic School Year
We have Full day Kindergarten 8 am - 3:30 pm

(Early release on Wednesday’s at 2:00 p.m.)

Please contact the church office @ 234-4983

for more information or to register.
     We will soon begin the process of registering students for our fall 2020-2021 school-year.  Current preschooler’s planning to return to preschool in the fall should have their registrations in by April 15th in order for us to continue to hold an opening for them.  Thank you for choosing TLCS – Preschool for your child’s early education experience. 

     Parents of preschoolers currently attending Trinity Lutheran’s Preschool program who will be eligible for Kindergarten in the fall - If you are interested in sending your child to Trinity’s Classical School Kindergarten program in the fall, please contact Peggy in the church/school office ASAP for the proper registration information.

     Fall 2020-2021 registrations are due by May 1st for all Trinity’s current preschoolers going into our TLCS Kindergarten program and all Returning TLCS K-8th students; after that date, the registration fee will increase by $50, from $150 to $200 – so please get your registration in early. 
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FALL PRESCHOOL – RETURNING STUDENTS NEED TO REGISTER BY APRIL 15th.
FALL K-8th  – RETURNING STUDENTS
REGISTER BY MAY 1st 

(Reg. Fee increases by $50 after that date.)

Montana District LCMS      

    2020 RED LODGE

SUMMER BIBLE CAMPS

Going Into 9th - 12th in Fall 2020    JUNE 14-18
            Family Camp                    JUNE 19-21
     Going Into 6th - 8th in Fall 2020       JUNE 21-25
     Camp registrations forms are available from the church office.  You will need to arrange for your own transportation to and from camp.  Early registration is $125 prior to May 22.  Camp reg. is $150 after May 22.
     Our Trinity youth group budget will pay $50 of the registration fee for each baptized &/or confirmed member of Trinity, M.C. or member family attending.  Campers must turn in their registration form to our church office by Sunday, May 17th, in order to get a check from our treasurer in time to meet the district’s early deadline.  Please wait to register until May 10th in order for us to know if the camps will happen or be canceled due to the current health crisis.   

     A counselor for the 6th - 8th grade junior high camp must be a high school junior or older.  A counselor for the high school camp should have graduated high school at least two years ago.   Counselor forms available from office.  Read qualifications & responsibilities carefully.

“LET THE CHILDREN COME!”

     Right in the midst of His ministry, Jesus saw people bringing children to Him, seeking His blessing.  The disciples wanted to turn them away, but Jesus welcomed them, saying, ‘“Let the children come to me; do not hinder them, for to such belongs the kingdom of God.” Mark 10:14   How could Jesus do this?  What did He mean?
     Adults can get bogged down with problems and worries and things that cannot be done.  A child sees problems as a challenge, learning to walk and to talk.  Children in a good home learn to be trusting.  People are there to feed them, help them and protect them.  If the night seems dark and the way uncertain, there is a hand to hold and a voice of reassurance.

     Lent and Easter can be a very serious time for adults.  There are sorrows to face, regrets to deal with and strained relationships to heal.  Easter comes as a gift of new hope.  Children may share some of this, but maybe adults can also learn something from their children.  Life is good and full of possibilities.  God loves us and provides for us.  If we fall, God helps us get up again.

     We see no children in the Easter garden, but perhaps they already have a sense that Jesus is still near.  “Truly, I say to you, whoever does not receive the kingdom of God like a child shall not enter it.” Mark 10:15   Can we become more like children, trusting God more fully?  Can we place our hand in God’s and, with the other hand, reach out to our sister or brother as we walk along the way?   “Christ the Lord is risen today, Alleluia!”  
FEAR NOT
     Fear not, for I am with you; be not dismayed, for I am your God; I will strengthen you, I will help you, I will uphold you with my righteous right hand. – Isaiah 41:10 (ESV)

     The spread of the coronavirus and its impact on society has been like nothing we have seen in our lifetimes. The rapid spread of the virus from its origins in China to what now seems to be every corner of the globe has created a frenzy in the media, a rush to buy certain supplies in our stores, and prompted the closures of many schools and other public buildings. The numbers of people allowed to gather in any one place have been limited and most of our beloved hobbies and entertainment activities have been suspended or cancelled. Some people seem to be panicky. Others seem to be blasé about it.

     There is no shortage of people who are offering advice, predictions, and opinions about this crisis, so I will not join them by telling you what I think about any of this. Instead, I will remind you of the things that we know to be true that will help us maintain our perspective in this most unique of situations.

     God is with us. Amid the most difficult of situations, God has been here since before time began. He is here now and will be for eternity. We are His creation, living in a world that He designed. His power is greater than any force on earth. He holds an intimate knowledge of everything in existence on a molecular level. His love surrounds us and provides us with the strength, comfort and peace we need for anything COVID-19 or our sinful world could bring us. God’s words to Isaiah serve as a wonderful reminder of this for us:

     “Fear not, for I am with you; be not dismayed, for I am your God; I will strengthen you, I will help you I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.”

     So, as we face this pandemic we can do so without fear, relying fully on our God whose love for us is greater than anything this world could produce to come against us. Be safe and at peace as we care for one another until the day we return back to normalcy (and for that matter, for the rest of our lives).
Devotion by Richard Schumacher
LSEM Director of Programs & Services
Lutheran Special Education Ministries
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“The Lord has done great things for us,

and we are filled with joy!”  Psalm 126:3 NIV
“To Tithe or Not To Tithe”
      On the topic of stewardship, one of the most common questions a person might ask is not whether a Christian should give to their church. Everyone knows this. Of course, Christians should give to their church.

      The most common question: “How much should I give?” But what they really mean is this: “Should Christians give a tithe of their income to their local congregation?” So, let’s look at why you should or should not tithe.

      Following are some reasons often offered for why Christians shouldn’t give a tithe to their church.

      Some say you shouldn’t tithe because it isn’t expressly commanded in the New Testament. Lacking that command, there is no “Thus saith the Lord” and no “should” for giving a tithe to your congregation.

      Others say that Christians give to their congregation in ways much broader than money. They give of their time and their talents, and these, together with treasures (money), add up to more than a tithe.

      Still others say they give of their treasures to other things besides their congregation, and they want to support those things alongside their church.

       And there are those who think Christians shouldn’t tithe because of fear. If they tithe, they are afraid their gift will be misused, and they are afraid they won’t have enough to get the things they use, want, or need.

      Following are some reasons for why Christians should give a tithe to their church.

      Even though the New Testament doesn’t specifically command Christians to give a tithe, the Old Testament people were commanded to tithe and did. On top of this, St. Paul often describes the giving Christians are to do in similar terms as a tithe: a regular and generous proportion of the first fruits of their income (1 Cor. 6:1–2; 2 Cor. 8:7–23; 2 Cor. 9:2–7).

      But here’s another way to think about it. What was the point of the tithe in the Old Testament? Where did it go? The reason for the Old Testament tithe was to support the full ministry of the Levites. They were not given any land because they had no time to farm; their full-time job was the ministry.

      What does it say in the New Testament? “The Lord has commanded that those who preach the Gospel should make their living from the Gospel” (1 Cor. 9:14). This is the verse that Luther put in the Small Catechism’s Table of Duties to cover what Christians owe to the support of the ministry.

      It seems clear from both the Old and the New Testaments that the tithe is the goal of Christians in their giving. But what if we’re not there yet? How should we handle this? What are we to do?

      Let’s answer this by asking a different question about something entirely different. What would you say to your adult children who only attended church quarterly or once a month? There, is after all, no passage in the New Testament that requires Christians to go to church weekly. Hebrews 10:25 is the closest we have, and it states simply for Christians to not neglect gathering together. Even though there is no passage that commands Christians to gather weekly, that is the implicit expectation throughout the Old and New Testaments. It is the goal.

      So, what would you say to that son or daughter? I’d expect that conversation would be something like this: “I’m glad you’re still going to church. It is a wonderful blessing to hear God’s promises of forgiveness, life, and salvation, and to receive His gifts in the Word and the Sacraments. But you can do better, and it will only be a blessing to you. There is a better way, and I’d really like you to try to attain it.”

      This same conversation is how we should approach the topic of the tithe. It’s not specifically commanded in the New Testament, but it sure seems like the implicit expectation of both the Old and New Testaments. So, the church is ecstatic that you’re giving when you’re giving in all these ways – time, talents, and treasures.
  STEWARDSHIP MINISTRY    The Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod
During this time of social distancing and self -quarantining, please remember your church still needs your gifts to operate.  You can mail them in or drop them off at church office.  Thanks!
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NATIONAL VOLUNTEER 

APPRECIATION WEEK

APRIL 19 - 25, 2020

God’s Mission in Spain

Missionaries, Rev. David & Shelee Warner

     Last month 5 people, 2 youth and 3 adults, completed their catechesis and became communicant members of the Spanish Lutheran Church!  What a celebration of God’s goodness as He grows His Church through the proclamation of the pure Gospel! 

     Like much of the world, Spain has been greatly affected by COVID-19.  Please keep us in your prayers & continue to support this vital mission.  To donate to Spain Missionaries - Please make checks payable to:
The Lutheran Church--Missouri Synod

PO Box 66861, St. Louis, MO. 63166-6861
and Write WARNER - SPAIN in the memo line.
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THANK YOU!





The 16th Annual


Pie Social fund-raiser


held on Sunday, February 23, 2020


raised $ 2,000  for the Journey of Faith, Capital Building Fund Debt Reduction.  This amount was applied to the loan principal.


Thank you to all who helped support this event!


Bernice Cottom & Gloria Tucker, Pie Social Organizers





LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF DRIVE


Trinity, M.C. will need to have our LWR boxes to Our Savior in Glendive prior to the pick-up date of Saturday, May 9th, at 3 p.m. when the semi will be there to collect them.








NEEDED FOR VBS CRAFTS & DECOR:


Shoeboxes, fake vines or ferns, 


green tissue paper and blue glass beads.
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